Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

July 17, 2017
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Brandon Darrow


Eric Mabe





Doug Hall
 


Bret Garrett


Clark May



John Wilbur
Brian Lennon

Members Absent: None 
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson and Gary Billingsley.    
At approximately 6:00 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Brandon Darrow. 
Public Forum:  None  

Consent Agenda:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Eric Mabe to approve the minutes of the June 19, 2017 and June 26, 2017 meetings and to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Budget journal voucher:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the journal voucher.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Amend auxiliary pay scale:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by John Wilbur to add $500 to each step on the auxiliary pay scale.  This is money already paid to the employees in addition to the scale and will streamline payroll for the business office.  The motion carried unanimously.

Cafeteria dining room expansion:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the proposal from M-C Acoustics for $29,692 to expand the dining area in the cafeteria.  The motion carried unanimously.    
Student Handbook:

A motion was made by John Wilbur and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the student handbook with the 6-12 grading ration on 60% tests and quizzes and 40% daily work.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Renewal of HOPCO septic service contract:

Tabled

Update on elementary parking lot bids:

Only one bid had been received before the cutoff time.  That bid was way over the amount the budget could support.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Clark May to rebid the project and hopefully get several bids.  The motion carried unanimously.

Executive Session:

At 7:30 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the hiring of Kathleen Morrow as a high school teacher and to discuss the technology director’s salary.

At 8:24 p.m. the Board returned to open session.  
A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brian Lennon to employ Kathleen Morrow on a one year probationary contract for the 2017-2018 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to raise the technology director’s pay to $50,000 for the 2017-2018 school.  His salary will be looked at in February at the same time of the principals.  The motion carried unanimously.

Superintendent’s Report

Mr. Johnson advised the Board of the following:

That Jennifer Perea had resigned as a teacher aide.

The school was going to start mowing at the School’s house across the street.

TEA had found a violation in Maintenance of Effort and would have to repay the State $22,000.

He was looking into a policy to present to the board to help reimburse teachers working on their Masters Degree in their fields.

Principal’s Reports:

Mr. Billingsley reported the first day of school would be August 21, 2016 but teachers would be returning on August10, 2017.
Athletic Director’s report:

None 

Board Concerns:

None
At 8:41 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Clark May to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
